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As I reported in January, the ULAA Board of Directors has engaged in a thorough review of its 
functions and bylaws, culminating on 17 January 2020 when they were approved by the Board 
of Directors and on 23 January 2020 when they were approved by the Corporate Members of 
the Board of Trustees.  Many of the changes are minor ones, but a few are pertinent to the role 
of the Faculty Athletics Representative and to the role of faculty on the Board of Directors. 
Especially important is the fact that Protocols for the Election and Selection of Faculty Seats 
were included in the revised document as an Addendum 1.  This document clarifies the 
constituencies represented by faculty on the Board and explains how they are elected or 
selected.  I am attaching those Protocols for your inspection and will be happy to clarify any 
questions you may have.   
 
With Gretchen Henry's help, we are in process of holding the annual election for faculty 
seats.  The first step is for unit assemblies to meet (or vote by email) in order to name 
candidates for a university-wide slate--if the unit is not already represented by two faculty 
directors.  Each qualified unit is asked to elect a candidate whose name and biographical 
statement will be forwarded to the entire faculty for the university-wide vote.   
 
Please note that all those who serve on the ULAA Board in faculty seats are automatically 
named to the Committee on Academic Performance (CAP), which serves as the faculty 
oversight committee for athletics at U of L. They may also be asked to serve on other 
committees of the Association.  Currently, the Vice-Chair of the Faculty Senate serves as one of 
the two faculty who are appointed by the President.  As FAR, I report to the Faculty Senate as 
well. 
 
The Committee on Academic Performance currently meets one Thursday a month (more often 
if necessary) in order to conduct its oversight functions--which include the review of athletics 
academic services and compliance services as well as issues pertinent to student-athlete 
academic integrity and well-being.  In addition, sub-committees of CAP engage in various 
activities related to CAP's responsibilities and charge.  Thus, serving on CAP requires a 
substantial commitment. 
 
I look forward to saying more about the role of the FAR at today's meeting and in my next 
report! 
 
Respectfully yours, 
Elaine 
 






	FAR0220
	ULAA Protocols for the Election and Selection of Faculty Seats0220

